ERIE COUNTY LLEGISLATURE

HoON. JOoHN J. MILLS

CHAIRMAN OF THE LEGISLATURE
11™ DISTRICT LEGISLATOR

October 9, 2014

Karen M. McCarthy, Clerk
Erie County Legislature

92 Franklin Street, 4" Floor
Buffalo, New York 14202

Dear Ms. McCarthy:

Please be advised that there is a need to cail a Public Hearing to consider Agricultural District
modification requests and district reviews as well as the recommendations of the Erie County

Agricultural and Farmland Protection Board.

Pursuant to New York State Agricuiture and Markets Law §303-b, a comment period was held from
September 1 through September 30, 2014 during which any municipality whose territory encompasses
District 16 and 17, and State Agency, or any landowner within or adjacent to the District, may propose a
modification to the District. Additionally, under §303-a(1) of the Agriculture and Markets Law, the
County Legislature is required to review districts eight years after their creation and every eight years

thereafter.

The Erie County Legislature is to hold a PUBLIC HEARING to consider the abovementioned at 6:00 p.m.
on Wednesday, November 5, 2014 at the Erie County Cornell Cooperative Extension Office, 21 South
Grove Street, East Aurora, NY 14052.

Thank You for your attention to this matter.
Sincerely,

John J. Mills, Chair
Erie County Legislature
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